NAME & TITLE Frank Murphy, Acting Director CITY of
AGENCY NAME & | Department of Transportation (DOT)

ADDRESS 417 E Fayette Street, Room 527 22 AR RIS
SUBJECT City Council Bill 19-0346 MEMO
TO: Ex Officio Mayor Bernard C. “Jack” Young DATE: 4/29/19

TO: Land Use & Transportation Committee
FROM: Department of Transportation
POSITION: No Objection

RE: Council Bill - 19-0346

INTRODUCTION - Repeal of Ordinance 96-032 - New Lexington Terrace Planned Unit Development

PURPOSE/PLANS - For the purpose of repealing Ordinance 96-032, as amended by Ordinance 98-235, which
designated certain properties as a Residential Planned Unit Development known as New Lexington Terrace
Planned Unit Development; and providing for a special effective date.

COMMENTS - This bill is focused on the repeal of Ordinance 96-032 - New Lexington Terrace Planned Unit
Development. The repeal of this ordinance would allow the Archdiocese of Baltimore to move forward with
plans to build Baltimore City’s first new Roman Catholic parochial school in roughly sixty years. With this in
mind, this council bill would have little to no impact on the operations of the Department of Transportation.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION -
The Department of Transportation has no objection to City Council bill 19-0346.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Liam Davis at Liam.Davis@baltimorecity.gov or at
410-545-3207.

Sincerely,

Frank Murphy
Acting Director



